
 
 
 

AMENDMENT TO THE  
A.C.S.C. MEETING MINUTES 
 2012 SUMMER WORKSHOP  

JACKSONVILLE, FL. 
         SATURDAY, JULY 14, 2012 

          
  

Mike Rink proposed a discount on the price of “The Book” for ACSC Clubs.  He 
gave a presentation about a print that he created which showed copies of all the 
Carefree Times.  He reported that that one copy was given to every ACSC Shag 
Club as well as most of the Board Members.  He reported that net proceeds were 
promised to the Ellen Taylor Foundation. 
 
 


